Great Salt Lake City, May 31st, 1854.
Mr. George Kern,
Philadelphia
Pa.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Sir,
In reply to yours of February 27th I have to inform you that the remains of your brother Richard were somewhat mutilated when the party I had dispatched arrived on the ground, and as they had no reasonable facilities for customary burial they were compelled to place the bodies in their graves on the spot where they fell.  Should you deem it advisable I presume the remains could be exhumed and forwarded.  I have not seen Capt. Morris since your letter arrived, and he has left for California, but I presume either he or Lt. Beckwith took charge of the effects and papers of your brother, in accordance with the army regulations in such cases.
Sympathising with you in your melancholy bereavement, I Remain

Very Respectfully

Brigham Young

